



UNIVERSIDAD TÉCNICA DEL NORTE

Acreditada Resolución Nro. 173-SE-33-CACES-2020

EMPRESA PÚBLICA "LA UEMPRENDE E.P."



FINAL EXAM

FIRST LEVEL

Name: _____

Class: 91 ____

Date: _____

Score: _____

LISTENING SECTION (0,5 points)

A. Listen and choose the correct statement.

1. a Sandra studies before school.
 b Sandra studies at night.
2. a John looks happy.
 b John looks tired.
3. a Sam usually goes running in the morning.
 b Sam usually sleeps late in the morning.
4. a Grace is a night person.
 b Grace is a morning person.
5. a Mia gets up early to go to work.
 b Mia gets up early to take a walk.

B. Listen to the radio interview. Then read the questions and choose the correct answer

6. Where does Tomaso live?

- A. Mexico B. London C. New York

7. Why is Tomaso famous?

- A. Because he is a pop star.
B. Because he has a long list of things to do next year.
C. Because he likes social media.

8. What is Tomaso going to do that makes him most famous?

- A. climb to the top of the Empire State Building
B. something he doesn't want to do
C. walk across a desert without shoes

9. What is he going to take with him across the desert?

- A. three camels, a tent and special shoes
B. three camels, a tent and lots of water
C. three camels and a tent

10. What time of day is he going to walk across the desert?

A. at midday

B. at night

C. in the morning

READING SECTION (0,5 points)

1. Read the text about Thanksgiving. Choose the correct answer.

THANKSGIVING

Thanksgiving is celebrated in the USA on the 4th Thursday of November. The tradition comes from the first people to arrive from England to North America. The Native Americans taught them to grow food and hunt, and the pilgrims invited the Native Americans for a dinner after the harvest. This was the first Thanksgiving in common folklore.

Nowadays, Thanksgiving is the country's largest secular holiday and represents a time when friends and family get together for a large turkey dinner. Traditionally people make stuffing, mashed potatoes, cranberry sauce, sweet potatoes, and pumpkin pie to go with the huge roast turkey.

In the morning, there is a massive parade in NYC called the Macy's Thanksgiving Day parade, which has a lot of giant balloons, famous people, and marching bands. In the afternoon, people watch American football games. There is usually one game in the afternoon and one in the evening.

Thanksgiving also marks the unofficial beginning of the Holiday season in America. The Friday after Thanksgiving, which is the following day, is black Friday and has a lot of crazy sales. Also, it is traditional to start putting up Christmas decorations after Thanksgiving if your family celebrates Christmas.

- | | | |
|--|----------|----------|
| 1. The first Thanksgiving was a way to say thank you from the English to the Native Americans. | T | F |
| 2. Native Americans and Pilgrims ate together at the first Thanksgiving. | T | F |
| 3. The first Thanksgiving was in New York City. | T | F |
| 4. You can find big sales the Friday before Thanksgiving. | T | F |
| 5. You aren't supposed to decorate for the holidays before Thanksgiving. | T | F |

2. Read the text. Answer the questions below.

My first time in Buenos Aires was amazing and strange at the same time. I'm from a small town in Oklahoma, so I like quiet and food - lots of food. And I had lots of great meals in Buenos Aires, especially the meat.

Everything was great for the first two days, but it changed on the third day. This happened when the town's soccer team, River Plate, won the Libertadores Cup for the fifth time.

That evening, soccer fans partied all night in the streets. There was loud music and dancing everywhere! I was not able to sleep! I don't understand why people do that when their team wins.

All this taught me a lesson. I love Buenos Aires - the people, the food I even love Argentinian soccer!
So, I want to go back, but not during any big soccer games. That I'm sure of.

6. What's the name of the Buenos Aires soccer team? _____
7. Where in the US is the writer from? _____
8. What food did he eat a lot in Buenos Aires? _____
9. Does the writer love Argentinian soccer? _____
10. Is he ever going back to Buenos Aires? _____

USE OF LANGUAGE (0,5 points)

GRAMMAR

A. Circle the correct words to complete the sentences.

1. Pay attention to **you / him / your** teacher or you won't understand **he / him / hers**.
2. **These/That/This/Those** orange in the fridge is to make a cake for **we/ours/us/our** anniversary.

B. Choose the correct form of the future to complete the sentences.

3. We're Alison from the train station at noon.
A picking up B going to pick up
4. I'm Australia one day. It's my dream!
A visiting B going to visit
5. It's later. Look at all those clouds!
A going to rain B raining

C. Write the correct past form.

When my great-grandparents (6) _____ (be) young, they (7) _____
(live) in small house in the city.
My great-grandfather (8) _____ (work) in a bank and my great-grandmother (9)
_____ (stay) at home. What (10) _____ (do) for entertaining at that
time? I asked them. They (11) _____ (not play) computer games but they (12)
_____ (read) poetry books.

D. Circle the correct answer.

13. He bought oranges, but **no / most** apples.
14. There were **many / all** shoppers who waited to get what they wanted on Black Friday.
15. I looked for some cheap headphones but **none / all** of them cost over \$150.

VOCABULARY

E. Chose the correct answer.

16. The music at the concert was so **tired / loud** that we couldn't talk.
17. Mollie was really surprised when she **had an accident / met** her husband at a business meeting in Florida! She didn't know he was there!
18. Lucia **had a baby / started school** last week. It's their first child.
19. Izan goes to the supermarket once a week and fills the **shopping cart / shelf** to the top.
20. Help! The paper in the **cash register / price** is blocked, and I have twenty people waiting in line!

WRITING SECTION (0.5 POINTS)

Write a 60-80 words e-mail to a friend. Tell him/her about one amazing day to remember. Ask him/her to write back to you about this topic.

● ● ●

Reply Forward

To: _____

From: _____

Subject: _____

CATEGORIES	ABSENCE	VERY BAD	BAD	FAIR	GOOD	EXCELLENT
	0	0.02	0.04	0.06	0.08	0.1
RESPONSE CONTENT						
ORGANIZATION OF IDEAS						
VOCABBULARY						
GRAMMAR						
PUNCTUATION AND SPELLING						
OBSERVATIONS					TOTAL	